St Benedict's Weekly Bulletin

A very warm **welcome** to our services today.

If you are a visitor or newcomer please introduce yourself to

The Revd Lauretta Wilson, Team Vicar

or a member of the congregation.

Useful Contacts

If you or somebody you know wishes to receive Holy Communion at home, or would appreciate a visit from **Lauretta** or if you wish to make enquiries about baptisms, weddings, funerals or other pastoral services, please contact her on 01442 243934 or by email: liwilson33@btinternet.com

Our churchwardens:

Rob Hammond Kate Garvie 01442 253106 01442 209218

Items for the bulletin can be sent to our parish administrator.

Norma Howie 01923 266596 saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk

The office is open from 8.00-3.30pm Monday & Wednesday, 12.30pm - 3.00pm Thursday and 12 noon - 3.00pm Friday. Closed Tuesday.

Morning Prayer this week:

! Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday at 9.00am

Services Today

10.00am Holy Communion

Chalice Andrew
Readers Rob, Richard
Intercessions Richard
Sides Duty Jean
Warden/ Rob
Steward
Coffee Bob

Hymns

- 104 Christ triumphant, ever reigning
- 461 My Jesus, my Saviour King of Kings, majesty (booklet no. 13)
- 438 Make way
- 371 Jubilate with instruments

Next week Sunday 24th May DAY OF PENECOST

10.00am Holy Communion

THE SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 17th May 2015

Post Communion Collect
Eternal God,
giver of love and power,
your Son Jesus Christ has sent
us into all the world
to preach the gospel of his
kingdom:
confirm us in this mission,
and help us to live the good
news we proclaim;
through Jesus Christ our Lord.
Amen.

Please pray for

- Rachel and Derek as they continue to explore their vocation, thank God for the blessing they are to us at St Benedict's.
- all those who live, work or pass through Adeyfield, including Jill, John, Sue, Michelle and Andy with Sam and Harry, and the Maguire family.
- those who are unable to get to church at the moment, including Pat and Audrey.
- our new 'exploring faith' evenings which started on Monday. Please see Lauretta if you are interested.

Praise God for

all the things we still have to learn about the Lord and about our faith, it's exciting!!

NOTICES

Thanks very much to everyone who sponsored Lauretta for the half marathon. So far, with Gift Aid contributions people have given £750 for Cancer Research.



Please take an invitation to the Quiz Night being held on **Saturday 30th May** to support Emily Murray and her project Trust year in Thailand.

DENS High Needs List - May Sugar, sponge puddings, tinned cold meats and coffee. Also, for use within DENS services - toilet rolls, shampoo / conditioner, men's deodorant, small frying pans, saucepans and tea towels.

We have received a request for accommodation for a teacher moving into the area - she needs a room to rent, with WiFi access, from June for the summer until she finds a house. Can you help?

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Summer fun a cappella concert at St Benedicts on Wednesday 8th July at 8pm with interval refreshments and optional main meal at 7pm.
Details and tickets in June.

